
STREAMLINING APPROVAL OF “NO EFFECT” BIOLOGICAL ASSESSMENTS

Working with the local U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) office and
Federal Highway Administration – Kentucky Division (FHWA), the Kentucky
Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) has executed a Programmatic Agreement for
streamlining the review and approval of Biological Assessments (BAs) prepared
for highway projects.

In accordance with Section 7 of the Endangered Species Act, KYTC
routinely evaluates the potential impact of its projects on species, or habitat
for species, that are listed as either threatened or endangered by the USFWS.
Field investigations are conducted to ascertain potential project effects often
resulting in findings that either the species is not present in the project
vicinity, that habitat for the species in question is not present, or that through
specified construction measures the project will have no effect or is not likely
to adversely affect threatened or endangered species.  In such instances, the
FHWA has agreed that these documents may be coordinated directly with the
USFWS.  This delegation by FHWA to KYTC streamlines the BA review and
approval process.
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